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New Storage Space opens at Our Place 
 

Safe, dry storage for people experiencing homelessness 
 

VICTORIA, B.C. – Keeping your belongings dry and safe when you’re living on the street 
is a daily nightmare for many. Until today, there was little that people without a home 
could do except carry everything around with them. 
 
With financial support from the City of Victoria, Our Place has built a unique storage 
space in its interior courtyard at 919 Pandora. The space will hold 80 large plastic totes, 
plus room for rolling suitcases and up to 10 shopping carts. 
 
“This space has been desperately needed for a long time,” says Don Evans, CEO of Our 
Place. “Without access to storage, some people are choosing not to go into shelters due 
to fear of their belongings being lost or stolen. We are hoping this will reduce the 
number of carts on our streets, alleviate pressure on police, bylaw and city work crews, 
give vulnerable people a respite from worry, and allow more people access to nightly 
shelter.” 
 
One of the early champions of the need for this unique storage space was Councillor 
Charlayne Thornton-Joe.  
 
“The City is pleased to be partnering with Our Place on this important initiative by 
providing funds to help build and operate the storage space,” says Thornton-Joe. “As we 
work towards providing more supportive and affordable housing in our region, the 
current need for storage space to protect the belongings of those experiencing 
homelessness is very much needed.” 
 
Canadian Tire donated 100 large plastic totes that are waterproof and secure. The 
storage unit will be open every day from 7am to 10am and 5:30pm to 8:30pm this 
winter with afternoon hours beginning in the spring. Users of the facility need to check-
in on their belongings daily either in person or by phone. 
 
“This storage space will enable people to go to job interviews, medical appointments, 
and so much more,” says Evans. “It will also provide a secure space for people to store 
such valuables as their identification, family photos, work tools, clothing and bedding.” 
 
Media Alert: You are invited to the opening of Our Place’s Storage Shed at 9am on 
Wednesday, Feb. 13. 
 
For over 50 years, Our Place has been a unique inner-city community centre serving 
Greater Victoria’s most vulnerable: working poor, impoverished elderly, mentally and 



 
physically challenged, addicted and the homeless. Individuals and businesses provide 
much of the financial support for its programs and services. Our Place provides over 
1,000 meals per day, plus 1,200 snacks, hot showers, education, job skills, health care, 
addiction recovery services, donated clothing, counseling and outreach services; plus 
45 transitional housing units and over 100 shelter spaces. Most importantly, Our Place 
provides a sense of hope and belonging to our neighbours in need. 
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For further information, please contact: 
Grant McKenzie         
Director of Communications        
T: 250-388-7112 ext. 225     
Cell: 250-217-2406     
Email: grantm@ourplacesociety.com     
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